UPR21, Kenya, 22 January 2015
Intervention by Denmark

Mr President, 

Denmark sincerely thanks Kenya for the presentation today. We recognize that terrorism is a growing challenge for Kenya. However, counter-terrorism measures should always be in line with the Constitution and international human rights standards. 
Denmark recommends that Kenya in its amendments to the Public Benefit Organizations Act and amendments to media laws respect the Constitution’s provisions on human rights.

Denmark is concerned about reports of continued harassment and discrimination of LGBTI persons. We encourage Kenya to take action against incitements to hatred against LGBTI persons and to remove barriers for their access to health services.
In the same vein, Denmark recommends, that Kenya decriminalises consensual same sex conduct between adults. 
Finally, we are concerned about continued reports of extra-judicial killings and use of torture by law enforcement units and urge Kenya to implement the recommendations of the Waki Commission and the Special Rapporteur on extrajudicial killings. 
Denmark recommends that Kenya ratifies the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture. 
Thank you.
